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POLICY COMMITTEE
KANKAKEE AREA TRANSPORTATION STUDY (K.A.T.S.)
METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION (M.P.O.)

MINUTES
MAY 8, 2013

POLICY COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT:
Mayor Dykstra Aroma Park
Mayor Fowler Aroma Park
Mr. Paukovitz Representing Illinois Department of Transportation
Mayor Schore Bourbonnais
Mr. Bossert Kankakee County
Mayor Adams Bradley
Mayor Epstein Kankakee
Mayor Nugent Manteno
Mr. Grimsley River Valley METRO Mass Transit District

OTHERS PRESENT:
Mr. Van Mill, Mr. Lammey and Mr. Greenstreet, Kankakee County; Mr. Caldwell, Ms. Pillion,
Mr. Klein and Mr. Blakley, IDOT; Mr. Piggush, Aroma Park; Mr. Spathis and Mr. McBurney,
Bourbonnais; Ms. Dick, SHOW BUS; Dr. Gingerich, Bradley; Mr. Tyson, Kankakee, and Mr.
Hoffmann, Mr. Koning and Ms. Franke, METRO

CALL TO ORDER
Chairman Schore called the meeting to order at 3:31 P.M.

PUBLIC COMMENT
There was no public comment.

INTRODUCTION
Chairman Schore introduced Mayor Fowler to the Policy Committee and welcomed her to the
group.

THANK YOU
Chairman Schore thanked Mayor Dykstra for his years of service on the Policy Committee.

ELECTION OF POLICY COMMITTEE CHAIR
Chairman Schore stated that the floor was open for nominations for Chair of the Policy
Committee, and nominated Mayor Epstein for the position. Mayor Adams seconded the motion.
Mayor Schore moved that the nominations be closed, and Mayor Dykstra seconded the motion.
The vote on closure of the nominations was unanimous, as was the vote for Mayor Epstein for
Policy Committee Chair.
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Mayor Epstein assumed the Chair.

ELECTION OF POLICY COMMITTEE VICE-CHAIR
Chairman Epstein opened the floor for nominations for Vice-Chairman, and Mayor Adams
nominated Mayor Nugent for the position. Chairman Bossert seconded the motion. Mayor
Dykstra moved that the nominations be closed, and Mr. Paukovitz seconded the motion. The
vote on closure of the nominations was unanimous, as was the vote for Mayor Nugent for Policy
Committee Vice-Chair.

APPOINTMENT OF TECHNICAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEMBERS
Chairman Epstein asked each jurisdiction to appoint their Technical Advisory Committee
member:

 Aroma Park - reappointment of Mr. Neil Piggush
 Bourbonnais - reappointment of Mr. Steve McBurney
 Bradley - reappointment of Dr. Mike Gingerich
 Kankakee - reappointment of Mr. Dave Tyson
 Kankakee County - reappointment of Mr. Mark Rogers
 METRO - reappointment of Mr. Rob Hoffmann, with Mr. Cortney Koning as a

designated substitute
 Manteno - reappointment of Mr. Brian O'Keefe
 IDOT - reappointment of Mr. Lou Paukovitz
 Kankakee Valley Airport Authority - communication will be held with KVAA to

determine their wishes

MINUTES
Mayor Dykstra moved approval of the March 27, 2013 minutes. Mr. Paukovitz seconded the
motion. Unanimous vote.

AGENDA
Mr. Paukovitz moved approval of the Agenda, and Mayor Schore seconded. Unanimous vote.

FY 2013 TIP AMENDMENTS
Mr. Lammey stated that there were no amendments.

FINAL FY 2014 UNIFIED WORK PROGRAM
Mr. Lammey stated that the MPO contract with IDOT requires Policy Committee action on a
final FY 2014 Unified Work Program in May. He stated that there was a new funding source
added to the document since the draft had been approved, to cover supervision of the rural transit
program.

Mr. McBurney stated that the Technical Advisory Committee recommends adoption of the final
FY 2014 Unified Work Program. Mayor Schore moved approval, and Mayor Adams seconded
the motion. Unanimous vote.
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DRAFT FY 2014 TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM
Mr. Lammey reviewed the sections of the document, and Mr. Paukovitz reviewed the IDOT
program for new projects and for projects that had moved significantly in the year to be
programmed. Mr. McBurney stated that the Technical Advisory Committee had reviewed the
document for accuracy, and was forwarding it to the Policy Committee for action. Mayor Schore
moved approval, and Chairman Bossert seconded the motion. Unanimous vote.

REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL FOR LONG-RANGE TRANSPORTATION
PLAN
Mr. Lammey discussed the RFP for hiring a consultant for the Long-Range Transportation
Plan. Mayor Dykstra moved that the RFP be issued, and Mayor Schore seconded the motion.
Unanimous vote.

SAFETY COMMITTEE
Mr. Tyson stated that the first meeting of the Safety Committee was held on April 24, 2013, and
that he had been elected Chairman. He stated that the purpose of the Safety Committee is to
bring together personnel from engineering, law enforcement, emergency response and the
education community to discuss the common safety issue in Kankakee County, and to issue a
Safety Plan. He stated that the Policy Committee formed the Safety Committee, and that the next
meeting would be held on June 5, 2013 at 9 AM in the Community Room of the Village of
Bourbonnais.

Mr. Greenstreet stated that the following seven (7) names were being forwarded to the Policy
Committee to be added as members of the Safety Committee:

 Mr. Koning of River Valley METRO
 Lt. Michael Johnston of the Bradley Police Department
 Deputy Chief John Gerard of the Kankakee Police Department
 Chief Ed St. Louis of the Bourbonnais Fire Department
 Chief Jim Baird of the Bradley Fire Department
 Assistant Chief Philip Perkins of the Kankakee Fire Department
 Ms. Beth Wilcox, of the Herscher School District

Mayor Adams moved that these individuals be added to the membership of the Safety
Committee. Chairman Bossert seconded the motion, and it passed unanimously.

HSIP SAFETY GRANT
Mr. Lammey distributed a letter from Mr. Dan Mestelle of IDOT District 3 (attached) in which
District 3 withdraws their jurisdiction roadways from the proposed HSIP grant. Mr. Paukovitz
stated that the District cannot expend so much of their resources in one area of the district, and
that their Operations section did not agree with the recommendations.

Mayor Adams asked if the funding proposed for the local jurisdiction roadways was still in the
grant, and Mr. Lammey stated that it was. Mayor Schore stated his desire for the local agencies
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to continue in the grant request.

UPDATE ON METRO
Mr. Hoffmann stated that METRO was on pace for 950,000 rides this fiscal year, and that IDOT
had approved a request for $3 million in capital funding for METRO.

IDOT DISTRICT 3
Mr. Paukovitz gave the report attached to these Minutes.

BROOKMONT BOULEVARD
Mr. McBurney stated that the TIGER funding source was announced last week, and that an
application will be submitted.

BURNS ROAD
Mr. McBurney stated that sidewalks are being constructed, and that bikepaths and surface will be
constructed soon. He stated that the lighting is in progress.

INDUSTRIAL DRIVE
Dr. Gingerich stated that there was no change.

NEXT SCHEDULED MEETING
Chairman Epstein stated that the next Policy Committee meeting will be at 3:30 P.M. on June 26,
2013.

ADJOURNMENT
Mr. Paukovitz moved adjournment, and Mayor Schore seconded. Unanimous approval.
Chairman Schore adjourned the meeting at 4:03 P.M.
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